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April 24, 2017

Office of Superintendent of Public Instruction
c/o Kailyn.Oconnell @k12.wa.us

Dear OSPI Colleagues:

It’s my pleasure to recommend that the weeklong UnityWorks Diversity Training
Institute, organized by Dr. Randie Gottlieb and held annually in Yakima, WA, be
recognized as one option for satisfying the HB 1541 requirement for professional
development in Multicultural Education.

I am well acquainted with Dr. Gottlieb and the excellent work of her organization, and
have spoken personally with a number of school principals and other educators who have
participated in the UnityWorks Training. Each one has described the experience in
glowing terms.

This highly relevant, well-organized, in-depth training is appropriate for K-12 teachers,
administrators, superintendents and school boards. The content is fully aligned with PESB
cultural competency standards. It is already building local capacity to increase student and
family engagement, to reduce incidents of bias, to increase acceptance, to raise critical
awareness among staff and faculty, and to address other equity and diversity issues in our
local schools.

As you know, ESDs were created by the Washington State legislature for the express
purpose of assuring equal educational opportunities and quality education for all. If we
want to make significant and sustainable improvements in school culture and student
learning, we will need to enhance the capacity of school district leadership and our
teaching force, so that all are well prepared to effectively serve the diverse population in
our public schools. I am confident that the UnityWorks Training responds to that need,
and hope to see such an excellent program expand to additional schools and districts
around our state.

Please feel free to contact me should you need more information or wish to discuss this
further.

Kevin Chase
Superintendent
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May 31, 2017
To: Office of Superintendent of Public Instruction

| am pleased to be able to share with you this letter of support for the UnityWorks program
and the work of Dr. Randie Gottlieb. | unequivocally recommend the UnityWorks training
as an option for satisfying the HB 1541 requirement for professional development in
Multicultural Education.

The Yakima School District is very diverse — ethnically, culturally, linguistically, and socio-
economically. In schools as diverse as ours, the likelihood of misunderstandings and
tensions could make for unsafe learning spaces for students and staff.

However, we have seen those misunderstandings and tensions melt away in the schools
that have taken part in the UnityWorks training. We are fortunate to have the UnityWorks
program in 11 of our schools and by this time next year we anticipate the program will be
in an additional eight schools. As the School Board President, | have had multiple
opportunities to hear from staff members about the quality of this training and the
differences it has made at their schools.

Students and their families have become more engaged. Staff reports an increase in the
awareness of equity and diversity issues within their schools. Data demonstrates that
there is a significant reduction in harassment, bullying, incidents of bias and student
referrals. These schools are becoming more cohesive units and are safer learning
spaces for our students and staff members.

This training is aligned with the Cultural Competence Development Matrix designed by the
Professional Educator Standards Board and is appropriate for all levels of K-12 staff and
support personnel.

Please feel free to contact me at 509-910-0708 with any questions you may have about
this recommendation.

Sincerely,

Phacihs (Ges

Martha Rice, President
Board of Directors
Yakima School District
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May 9, 2017

Office of Superintendent of Public Instruction
To whom it may concern:

It is my pleasure to write a letter of support for UnityWorks and Dr. Randie Gottlieb. | have
been working with Dr. Gottlieb for about three years. The UnityWorks program was brought to
the Yakima School District to educate staff and students about living in a diverse society,
improve race relations, and promote culturally responsive teaching.

As the Director of Health and Student Services, it is my responsibility and passionate
commitment to children to bring programs of significance to our 16,000 students and our staff.
It is because of this commitment that | wholeheartedly recommend this training as an option
for satisfying the HB 1541 requirement.

The UnityWorks program is currently in 11 of our schools in the district. The UnityWorks
training has been offered to our staff over the past three summers. It is comprehensive and
provides real-life examples, hands-on learning, insight and world changing knowledge. It has
been described as “truly transformational.”

| am comforted that by bringing this amazing program to our school district, we have inspired
students and staff to see and act through a different lens. Those who have gone through the

training stated that by the end, they felt “empowered and hopeful.”

Please feel free to contact me at 509-573-7004 with any questions you may have about this
tremendous training and organization.

Sincerely,

Dr. Nancy L. McHenry M

Director of Health and Student Services
Yakima School District

"The Yakima School District encourages workforce diversity and

Building Community through Education complies with all state and federal laws prohibiting unlawful discrimination.”
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May 4, 2017

Dear Office of Superintendent of Public Instruction:

It is with great pleasure and true conviction that I recommend the UnityWorks Diversity Training Institute
as one aligned with HB1541, and one that has positively affected the culture at Hoover Elementary.

Our UnityWorks school based team attended the five-day diversity training, came away with an effective
Diversity Action Plan that was easy to implement, and immediately influenced the culture within our
school.  Our discipline data has reflected a decline in racially motivated incidents and a deeper
understanding of what culturally responsive teaching should look like. Our team was given the tools and
allowed the opportunity to design an action plan that would get results based upon our needs. We have

been supported throughout the year by the UnityWorks Foundation and we look forward to what year two
will bring!

Below is a perfect example of our UnityWorks team modeling “the colors that we are” as we started our
UnityWorks j

This one activity alone has done more for our staff and students in terms of acceptance, understanding,
and unity!

Please consider recognizing the UnityWorks Diversity Institute under the HB 1541 umbrella. The
professional development in cultural competence is unlike anything we have ever experienced.
UnityWorks has been key to providing us the vehicle that will enable us to get closer to closing the
achievement gap and understanding that we are all part of one race-the human race.

Should you require any more information, please feel free to contact me at (509)573-5901 or via email at
Juarez-stump.luz{@yakimaschools.org.

Hoover Elementary School







